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In order to assess whether electron irradiation can be used in the treatment of seed in 
organic production, it would be necessary to assess the  compatibility of this technique 
with the principles and rules of organic production as defined in Regulation (EC) No 
834/2007, and determine whether this technique can be considered a ionising radiation 
(which is prohibited in organic production). 

On this purpose, the Commission has the possibility to ask the group of experts for 
technical advice on organic production (EGTOP) for an opinion as to the compatibility of 
certain techniques with the objectives, criteria and principles of organic production. This 
occurred for example with respect to the plasma gas technique, an electronic preservation 
practice of organic food and feed of which assessment is included in the EGTOP Report 
on Food III of 2014. 

The report is available at the following address:  

https://ec.europa.eu/info/publications/egtop-reports-organic-production en 

However, a thorough assessment can be done only after a complete request, with relevant 
scientific technical information, is submitted to the European Commission by one of the 
EU Member States. Therefore, in case you are interested, I would recommend you to 
contact a national competent authority in organic production. The list of competent 
authorities is available here:  

https://ec.europa.eu/info/food-farming-fisheries/farming/organic-farming/becoming-
organic-farmer/organics-country en 

The present opinion is provided on the basis of the facts as set out in your e-mails of 24 
October 2019 and expresses the view of the Commission services and does not commit 
the European Commission. In the event of a dispute involving Union law it is, under the 
Treaty on the Functioning of the European Union, ultimately for the European Court of 
Justice to provide a definitive interpretation of the applicable Union law.  

Yours sincerely, 




